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NEWSLETTER NO.6            28th April, 2016 
 

EVENTS CALENDAR 2016 

APRIL Friday 29th Final Payment – Canteen Special Lunch 

Assembly 2.10pm – Performance 3/4Y 

MAY  Tuesday 3rd Cross Country at MacPherson Park  

 Wednesday 4th Special Canteen Lunch – 

 Thursday 5th Mother’s Day Stall  

 Friday 6th Assembly 2.10pm – Performance 1/2H 

 Tuesday 10th Group tours for parents of 2017 Prep enrolments 2.00pm 

 10th 11th / 12th NAPLAN – Years 3 & 5 

 Friday 13th Assembly 2.10pm – Performance DRUMBEAT 

Student Disco – Information notes sent home today 

 Tuesday 17th State School Spectacular Practise 

 Tuesday 24th Group tours for parents of 2017 Prep enrolments 2.00pm 

 Friday 27th Assembly 2.10pm – Performance 5/6N 

 Tuesday 31st Children leave for Somers Camp 

JUNE May 31st – 8th Somers Camp 

 Friday 3rd Assembly 2.10pm – Performance 3/4H 

 Tuesday 7th Group tours for parents of 2017 Prep enrolments 2.00pm 

 Friday 10th Assembly 2.10pm – Performance 1/2J 

 Monday 13th  Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 Thursday 16th Science Night (more information closer to date) 

 Friday 17th Assembly 2.10pm – Performance Prep Z 

 Tuesday 21st Group tours for parents of 2017 Prep enrolments 2.00pm 

 Thursday 23rd  Student Led Conferences & 3-Way Conferences (more information closer to date) 

 Friday 24th Assembly 9.00am – Performance 5/6R 

End of Term 2 – children dismissed 2.10pm 

JULY Monday 11th Curriculum Day (no students at school on this day) 

 Tuesday 12th Term 3 commences 
 

Key Messages from this Newsletter: 
 Canberra Camp was very successful. We are now in the process of organising the 3/4 Camp to be held in 

November.  

 Staffing Changes 

 Year 6 Polo and Rugby Tops have been given to students who have fully paid.  Notes were sent home 
yesterday to parents who have not yet fully paid and also giving students a second chance to purchase. 

 2017 Prep Tours will commence Tuesday 10th May 

 State Budget – funds have been allocated in yesterday’s State Budget 

 Woiwurrung Language classes have commenced in Prep grades today. 
 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

CANBERRA CAMP 

The campers had a fabulous time in our Nation’s capital 

and we received many compliments from the places 

they visited and at the accommodation about the 

students’ exemplary behaviour and manners. This is 

terrific and a testament to the students and staff who 

attended. Unfortunately, not many students took up 

the option to go with only about 1/3 of the cohort 

attending. I am hoping we get a better turn out for the 

3/4 camp due to run in November. We have been able 

to offer a small number of spaces for the Somers Camp 

and are confident the students and staff attending will 

have a fantastic time. 

 

As the Melton West PS Community, we are collectively 
striving to provide a safe and supportive learning 
environment for all students to achieve their full potential.  
We will do this through an engaging and inclusive 
curriculum, with high expectations of students as 
individual learners and thinkers, who become valued 
members of the wider community. 
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STAFFING 

Unfortunately we have continued to have some 

unexpected staffing changes this term, as has become 

an unfortunate pattern over time. Just before the 

holidays I became aware that one of our Art teachers, 

Ms Brooke Fergusson was successful at gaining a 

position at another school. We have been able to 

replace her with Ms Danielle Davies, an experienced art 

teacher who is herself, an artist. Another of our 

teachers requested reduction in time fraction so we are 

making arrangements to fill part of his role. We have 

also successfully appointed a teacher to replace Mrs 

Waterman who will commence maternity leave in mid -

May. We have arranged for the new teacher to have a 

week working side by side with Mrs Waterman to 

ensure a thorough handover. We wish Mrs Waterman 

all the best with the birth of her first baby. 
 

GRADE 6 JUMPERS 

Each year we invite the Grade 6 students to draw a 

design for their Grade 6 jumpers, which then gets voted 

on by their peers. This year’s jumpers have now arrived 

and the students are wearing them with pride. 
 

PREP 2017 TOURS 

I will begin taking small groups of prospective parents 

on tours of the school, commencing Tuesday 10th May. 

These will be held each fortnight during the last hour on 

a Tuesday and once a month in the evening. This is an 

informal way for parents who will be enrolling a child 

for Prep 2017 to get to know what we do here at 

Melton West, and have an opportunity to have any 

questions answered.  I will notify the dates shortly. 
 

STATE BUDGET 

We have been made aware that we were allocated 

funds in yesterday’s State Budget, but as yet do not 

know the amount. This will be to develop our Facilities 

Master Plan which includes the building of our gym. At 

this stage we have $432,213.58 in our building fund to 

contribute towards the cost of the gym. This amount 

includes $30,000 from the money raised by our tireless 

fundraising committee in 2014/2015. A survey sent out 

by the committee earlier this year resulted in the 

majority of respondents preferring that the previous 

years’ fundraising be put into our building fund rather 

than other proposed options. 
 

WOIWURRUNG LANGUAGE 

We are happy to announce that we have secured a 

person to teach our aboriginal Woiwurrung language 

program. Mathew commenced today with the Prep 

Classes and we are sure they will greet him with great 

enthusiasm. 
 

Moving forward With the Passion to Succeed 

Michelle Costa 
Principal 
 

STUDENT STAR AWARDS 
15th May: Skyler Homburg, Aditya Kasinadhuni, Jayden 
Green, Patrick Tyrrell, Jazmyne Preddy, Shaye Howard, 
Ayden Farrugia, Lauren Nicholson, Isabella Hi, Jacob 
Dennis, Xavier-Jordan Leabourn-Waipouri, Awan 
Mading, Andy Magele Paulo, Pranav Lal, Joshua Piper, 
Kylie Veliscek, Liam Aquilina, Kenny Ho, Jade Grgic-
Marino, Zelalem Mazengia, Shari Piper, Hayden Gwin, 
Rydham Jakhu, Ella Tyson, Cerys Lewis, Sarah-Kate 
Masters, Mattieu D’Angelo and John Gai. 
22nd April: Christopher Wheeler, Blake Williams, Lucas 
Gard, Shae Allen, Papa Jambere, Jeyla Lolic, Tristan 
Lagdon, Waisale Camilleri Vailea, Deng Deng, Elizabeth 
Elacion, Blair Wallis, Rehaan Khan, Thomas Johnson, 
Foni Tjia, Izel Ziya, Lily Huang, Achan Agany, Aiden 
Vankerkoven, Joshua Burgess, Eric Brough-King, Cooper 
Lawrence, Joel chekole, Darko Anicic, Kale Neve, 
Victoria Mauga, Joanna Jeyakumar, Tyler Corrie and 
Lateasha Buchanan. 
 

CANTEEN 
A new Canteen Menu was sent home to all families this 
week.  Please note there is no longer an alternative 
menu on Tuesdays. 
 

FUNDRAISING 
STUDENT DISCO: Notes have been sent home today 
regarding the Student Disco to be held at the school 
Friday 13th May, Prep to Grade 2  at 5.00 – 6.30pm and 
Grades 3 – 6 at 7.00 – 8.30pm. Tickets for this event will 
go on sale, $5 per child, tomorrow. 
 

AFTERNOON TEA: Parents and Friends are invited to 
attend a ‘Coffee / tea and Chat’ afternoon in the 
Staffroom, Wednesday 4th May at 2pm.  Please come 
along and share your fundraising ideas. 
 

ST ALBANS SECONDARY COLLEGE is celebrating 60 
years in education this year, Saturday 11th and Sunday 
12th June.  For information please phone 9366 2555 or 
go to www.sasc60thcelebration.eventbrite.com.au  
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